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17th December 2020 
 
Dear Parent/Carer,  
 
We have finally reached the end of what has been a very challenging term. We returned to school 
in September working in a very different way to usual. With all of the advised COVID measures in 
place (and more), we have tried so very hard to make the school safe yet welcoming and fun for 
children.  
 
The measures and our systems have been stretched to the limit over that last few weeks as we 
have dealt with an outbreak of COVID-19 within the school community. I am very proud of all of 
the staff here and how they have adapted to the changes, responded to the challenges and all the 
while, given everything to help the children. I cannot thank or praise them enough for how they 
have managed throughout this stressful time.  
 
Every decision made and action taken in response to COVID-19 is done so with a well-informed, 
methodical approach and with the support and direction of the Public Health Team. Some of the 
decisions and challenges faced could be reduced with further consideration of actions by the you - 
the wider school community. The Public Health protection team are very supportive of our 
approaches and I have attached a letter from them asking for further support from members of 
the community. Please read this carefully.  
 
School will close at the normal time on Friday 18th December. We are looking forward to 
welcoming the children back into school on Tuesday 5th January (0840 – 0900) for the start of the 
new term.  
 
If your child develops symptoms within 48 hours of leaving school on Friday, there could be an 
implication on their contacts within school and it is our role to trace those contacts. It is absolutely 
vital that, if your child develops symptoms within the 48 hours of leaving school and they then are 
tested that you email me on COVIDtests@fairfieldprimary.co.uk. This will be checked daily until 
December 24th. 
 

Gallowbarrow 
Cockermouth 
Cumbria 
CA13 0DX 

Head teacher: Mr C Steele 
Telephone: 01900 821133 

Fax: 01900 821132 
E-mail: head@fairfieldprimary.co.uk 

Web: www.fairfieldprimary.co.uk 
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Where a pupil tests positive for COVID-19, having developed symptoms more than 48 hours after 
last being in school, the school should not be contacted. Instead, parents and carers should follow 
NHS Track and Trace instructions.  
 
There is a chance that positive cases following the end of the school term will track back and have 
an implication on groups and staff in school. If this is the case, I will communicate with those 
affected via email following discussions with the Public Health team. I have everything crossed 
that I don’t have to get in touch!   
 
In addition, if your child is isolating when we are returning, please contact the email address 
above to inform us of their isolation dates.  
 
This Christmas is going to be a bit different to normal for everybody but I truly hope you all get 
time to relax, switch off and enjoy some family time together. I would however, strongly urge you 
to consider the tier and national restrictions throughout the break to minimise the impact on our 
school and the wider community at the start of the new term. 
 
I wish you a very Merry Christmas and let’s hope for a wonderful 2021! 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mr C J Steele 
Headteacher  
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